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Dear parents and caregivers, 

Welcome back for Term Two. I hope you all had 
an enjoyable break and took some time to stop 
and enjoy the sunshine, particularly in the first 
week, over the holidays.  Our lives are always 
so busy so taking a moment to stop and focus 
on yourself, your family, and your children can 
reenergise you for the next moment, day, or 
week.  

 

Mindfulness  is a focus area at Bramfield Park 
where staff and students are given the 
opportunity to pay attention or focus, usually on 
the breath, to allow the mind to see things 
clearly and accurately. Being mindful can also 
improve behaviour, invoking a óStop and look 
before you actô technique. Research suggests 
there are many positives to practicing 
Mindfulness as it can enhance the relaxation 

response and create an 
awareness of  our 
emotions, enabling us to 
react to situations with 
more control. 

 

Bike Shed  

It is great to see students riding their bikes and 
scooters to school.  While our Bike Shed is 
locked during the day, it is essential that you 
also lock up your bike or scooter to the racks. 
This will ensure security for those times before 
school and just before the end of the day when 
the Bike Shed is unlocked.   

 

NAPLAN Online  

Next week our Year 3 and Year 5 students will 
sit the National Assessment Program for 
Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN).  This year, 
for the first time, students will be able to sit 
assessments online.  Bramfield Park has 
completed all the school readiness and practice 
tests online to ensure we are ready for next 
week.  NAPLAN helps parents, carers and 
teachers see if students are meeting important 
literacy and numeracy standards.  It allows 
teachers to monitor studentsô progress over 
time and to identify areas of strength and areas 
for development. All schools over the next three 
years will move to conducting the tests 
online.  Studies have been carried out to ensure 
both modes of testing, paper based and online, 

offer comparable test 
results.  Both test 
formats assess students 
on the same curriculum 
content and all results 
are placed on the same 
NAPLAN assessment 
scale.  Our students are ready for the 
assessments and we are treating it like any 
other assessment students complete in class. 

 

Term Planner  

The term planner was emailed last term and is on 
t h e  S c h o o l  a p p  a n d 
website.  Please refer to it 
regularly to ensure you donôt 
miss any important events 

happening in the school.  Updates will be provided 
in the newsletter and reminders placed on the 
School app.  If you have not got the app on your 
phone please see the Office and we can help you. 

 

Finally I would like to welcome all the new 
families to Bramfield Park. We have had 12 new 
students this term which takes us just above our 
enrolment numbers from the beginning of the 
year to 311 students.  It is very pleasing to hear 
and see our new students settling in so quickly 
and making new friends.  It is certainly a strength 
of ours at Bramfield Park that staff, students and 
families make everyone feel so welcome.   

 

Thought for today: a great attitude becomes a 
great day which becomes a great month which 
becomes a great year which becomes a great life 
- Mandy Hale. 

Jayne Murray  

Principal 

SCHOOL CLOSED 

Friday 25th May & Monday 28th May 
for Staff Development  


